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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY APRIL 6TH 2011 COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES
 MOOR STREET KIRKHAM FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM
Present: the Mayor Councillor Keith Wright (in the Chair) Cllrs Mrs Oades,

E Silverwood, J. Cameron, P. Hodgson E.Oldfield, Dr. B Mitchell.
1. Apologies for absence: Councillors P. Hardy, R. Green

2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that in accordance with the local authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 part two ( Members interests) and Councils Standing Orders that any pecuniary or other interests should be declared: none received
3. Policing in Kirkham: Inspector Laura Lawler reported on Police activity in the past month and the reopening of the Police Station on Freckleton Street. It was reported that the recent public demonstration in Blackburn drew on policing from across Lancashire. Kirkham criminal activity in the past month remains low with minor damage to property, thefts, drugs, and rowdy inconsiderate behaviour reported. Inspector Lawler is leaving Kirkham to return to Blackpool and her replacement will be Inspector Keith Ogle who will report to this committee. The Mayor, joined by councillors thanked Inspector Lawler for her work in Kirkham and the improvements made in the town.

4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on April 5th2011: approved.

5. Approval of the minutes of the council meeting held on March 1st 2011: approved

6. Matters arising from those minutes: the Town End Rotary clock has failed to be repaired despite constant telephone call and emails to FBC. The clerk to write formally to the C.E of FBC

7. Mayor’s announcements: the Mayor reported on the appointments attended in the past month. A proposed Public Notice was circulated for discussion re. the discrepancies in the Council Tax notices and accompanying booklet. Representations have been made to FBC re the misleading information contained in the documents. Resolved: that a Public Notice should be sent to the Kirkham and Wesham Advertiser. Mayoral Charity, the Mayor has received two applications for charity donations from Air Ambulance and the Asthma Association. Resolved: that the town council does not make any charity donations from the Civic allowance. The Mayor thanked the councillors for their support in his mayoral year at this the last full council prior to Mayor Making.
8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence: the clerk reported on:

a. Election May 5th – all arrangements in place. Cllrs Wright, Oldfield and Green indicated they would be resigning. Noted
b. Car parks transfer – following a request sent to FBC the proposed car parks transfer (value £800,000) will be taken forward at FBC.

c. Town End Gardens: the developer has yet to submit plans to FBC for this site. £2,250 grant has been obtained from LSP funding.

d. KADAS: a request from the arts group for permanent picture hanging rail in the Function Room. Resolved that this request is turned down.

e. Draft Spatial Vision: a formal response from KTC to FBC has been made supporting the retention of the existing town boundaries and the use of brown field sites for housing local people.

f. St John Ambulance has submitted a request for honoraria to support their members when attending Civic events: resolved that a payment of £75.00 is made per attendance on invoice.

g. Glasdon signs: an open invitation to members was circulated.

h. Garratt Electrical: the administrator queried an account - the clerk confirmed all is paid.

i. Police events office Blackpool – P.C.Graham Mattocks has retired

j. St. Anne’s Sharks Swimming club request for a grant: resolved that this was refused KTC makes a one off payment to Rural splash of £3,000 per year.
k. LCC Parish/Town Council delegated services pilot project – Public Rights of Way. Members resolved not to join in this.

9. Parks and open spaces: Cllr Oades read a monthly report from the FOKP on the excellent progress with the Memorial gardens play ground which will have an entrance from the middle section Mill Street Car Park. The gates and railings at both ends of the park will be replaced. The pavilion is currently used as a base for the FOKP and as a football changing area and it is hoped this can continue. The transfer of the parks and open spaces will take place in 2012.
10. Kirkham Baths – Rural Splash: Cllr. Oades reported on the continuing success of the bubble scheme. The Superintendants Bath House has not been let by the YMCA which would produce much needed revenue. FBC funding is needed to assist in meeting improvements such as the proposed gym area.
11. KWBG: Cllr Silverwood reported on the highway and town signage which is now being moved forward by FBC. The markets continue to be successful. Kirkham ‘Renaissance’ scheme now has three major renovation projects underway taking the scheme to completion with Preslec, the Sun Centre, the Nile and hairdressers all benefitting from the grant.

12. Planning applications:

a.  11/0129 3A Poulton Street – top floor flat. KTC observe the front elevation windows should be in keeping with Kirkham ‘Renaissance’

b. 11/0140 14 Station Road change of use from class A2 to B1. KTC No specific observations.

c. 11/0128 6 Chapel Walks proposed front elevation porch. KTC no specific observations

13. Staffing: no reports

14. Finance report: the monthly report distributed. The clerk reported the annual audit report will be presented at the Annual assembly meeting.

15. Highways: the clerk reported a letter has been sent to and confirmed by the LCC Highways officer Clive Holt re the residents petition Ribby Road. The response indicated the results of the recently installed restrictions at the top of Ribby Road will be monitored before any further action is taken. Copy letters will be sent to the Police and resident for information

16. Licensing: no reports

17. Date and time of the next meeting of this council: due to the election on May 5th  the date and time of the next meeting of Council ( Mayor Making)  will be May 10th 2011 Community Centre Mill Street Kirkham 7pm
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